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MEMORANDUM 

To:  Members of the Senate Committee on Transportation  

From:  Office of Revisor of Statutes 

Date:  January 30, 2025 

Subject: Senate Bill No. 18  (As Introduced) 

 

Summary 

Senate Bill No. 18 provides for a new distinctive license plate – the Hunter Nation 

distinctive license plate.  Initial registrations and subsequent renewals would be made 

through the county treasurer.  The payment of up to $5,000 in development costs as such 

requirements are set forth in K.S.A. 8-1,141 would be required prior to the production of 

the plate.  An annual logo use royalty payment fee in the amount of $25 up to $100, to 

be determined by Hunter Nation, Inc., would be required for the plates and such fees 

would go to the Hunter Nation, Inc. 

Section 2 of the bill decreases the requirements for when the Division of Vehicles would 

proceed with manufacturing and distributing distinctive license plates.  The initial plate and 

reoccurring bi-annual renewal commitment would be decreased from 250 to 100 plates.   


